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Note from the Editor 
 

As we look forward to the holidays, may we take time 
to reflect on all of our blessings and thank the Lord for 
all that He has given us. May we truly appreciate our 
many gifts and share them with others, to make the 
world a better place. 
 
You can have an opportunity to share with others at 
the Memorial Mass/Goettafest, where we will be 
collecting items for victims of the hurricanes; and at 
the Christmas Party and general meeting, where we 
will be collecting items for the Mt. Healthy Food 
Alliance. Also in December, the Seniors will be 
preparing gifts and donating money to Our Lady of the 
Woods Senior Living Community. Treu Kolping!  

 

    

November Events  
 

November 3, 7:30 P.M. General Meeting, 
    Elections 
November 4, 4:30 P.M. Harvest Fest 
November 5, 10:00 A.M. Memorial Mass/ 
    Goettafest 
November 14, 11:30 A.M. Seniors Meeting 
November 17, 8:00 P.M. Schützen Nacht 
_________________________________________________________ 

 

December Events 
 

December 3, 11:00 A.M. Mass/ 
    General Meeting/ 
    Christmas Party 
December 10, 2:00 P.M. Weihnachts Konzert 
December 12, 11:30 A.M. Seniors Meeting 
December 15, 8:00 P.M. Schützen Nacht 
December 17, 3:00 P.M. Children's Christmas 
    Party 
December 19, 10:30 A.M. Tuesday Workers' 
    Christmas Party  
 
 
 

 

Important Phone Numbers 
 

President – Trey Seibel, 513-616-4265 
Vice President – Mike Seibel, 513-256-8213 

 

Membership – Karen Wienkamp, 513-922-2677 
Sick Committee  – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

 

Sub Group Presidents: 
Brewing Klub – Mike Seibel, 513-256-8213 
Sängerchor -  Bill Kraeling, 513-238-9570 

Schützen Club – Steve Lawson, 513-578-7873 
Seniors – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

Sports Club – Walter Dewar, 513-312-8551 
Young Families – Paul Ahrnsen, 513-542-8554  

House & Grounds – Tom Musbach, 513-793-1148 
 

Kolping Center 
Clubhouse Rentals –  513-851-7951 then press 1 
Business Office – 513-851-7951 then press 1 

Clubhouse – 513-851-7951 then press 5 
Hall – 513-851-7951 then press 4 

 

CORRECTION 
 

In September's Bulletin, we mistakenly named the 
Junior Queen as Lisa Wurzelbacher. The Junior 
Queen's name is Lucy Wurzelbacher, and she is the 
daughter of Carl and Shawna Wurzelbacher. 
Congratulations, Lucy, and have a wonderful year! 
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Congratulations to all our members celebrating birthdays 
 in the month of November! 

 

 

First Name Last Name Birthday 

James Stukenborg Nov 1 

Dale Chouteau Nov 2 

John Noll Nov 3 

George Ostendorf Nov 4 

Anthony Eckstein Nov 5 

Wendell Hull Nov 5 

Charles Klosterman Nov 5 

Jeff Talkers Nov 5 

Kacie Seibel Nov 7 

Thomas Egbers Nov 8 

William Hausfeld Nov 8 

Theodore Klosterman Nov 8 

Theodore Wilke Nov 9 

Ralph Talkers Nov 10 

Dennis Brunsman Nov 11 

John Murray Nov 11 

Konrad Schantz Nov 11 

Michael Brunsman Nov 12 

Ursula Grote Nov 12 

Manfred Ellers Nov 13 

Greg Lewis Nov 14 

Johanna Stegman Nov 14 

Susan Welage Nov 14 

Doris Wilke Nov 15 

Kurt Brickweg Nov 17 

   

 

First Name Last Name Birthday 

Nancy Pelzel Nov 18 

Patricia Yuellig Nov 18 

David Abeln Nov 19 

Robert Schindler Nov 19 

Stephan Abt Nov 21 

Bernard Geers Nov 21 

Karen Wienkamp Nov 21 

Roger Adams Nov 22 

Roberta Keck Nov 22 

Thomas G. Mushaben Nov 23 

Charlie Reynolds Nov 23 

Harry Rumpke, Jr. Nov 23 

Larry Schmidt Nov 23 

Brian Griffin Nov 25 

Carol Yoder Nov 25 

Judy Gardner Nov 26 

Richard Ostendorf Nov 26 

Joseph Reis III Nov 26 

Beverly Meyer Nov 27 

William Schoenberger Nov 28 

Maria Von Den Benken Nov 28 

Linda Antal Nov 29 

John Knizner Nov 30 

Barbara Willenbrink Nov 30 

   

   

Kolping Sängerchor Notes 

 
The Kolping Sängerchor will sing at the following concerts in November and December: 
 

• Germania's Christkindl Markt on Sunday, November 19, 2017 

• 'Holiday Under the Spires' at Oldenburg, Indiana on Saturday, December 2, 2017 at 4 P.M. 

• The Sängerchor's Weihnachtskonzert on Sunday, December 10, 2017 at 4 P.M. (See details on page 10.) 
 
The choir was very much saddened at the passing of our longtime member, Wy Verhoff. She will be greatly 
missed by all who knew her. Wy was a good friend, a great singer and an inspiration to all. 
 
The Kolping Sängerchor is in need of more singers. If interested, please come to our rehearsals on Tuesday 
evenings at 7:30 P.M. There is no need to be fluent in German or to be able to read music. We will help you! It is 
GREAT fun! 

Linda Geisselbrecht, Co-Secretary 
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Kolping Name Badges 
 

For the price of a brat and less than a beer at our 
Schützenfest, you can be identified by fellow members 
at this event or any meeting.  We need to learn names! 
 
Members, you may now order custom name badges to 
wear at Kolping events. The cost for these is minimal 
and is coordinated by member Tom Montgomery, 
representing the Society. He will just need your first 
and last name, email, phone and funds. See folder near 
the phone on the bar in the Clubhouse.  Please specify 
Magnet or Pins (two on the back).  We need to order 
ten at a time. 
 
Front will be the same for all name badges as follows.  
 

 
 
Back-Magnetic to fit any article of clothing, but beware, 
it is NOT for those with Pacemakers. $4.75 each.  
 

 

Back-Two Pins can be used to fit to any soft article of 
clothing. $4.00 each.  
 

 
 
The Name Badges can be picked up at any general 
meeting or mailed back to you (at an extra cost). They 
are $4.75(mag) or $4.00(pins) each, with cash or a 
check made payable to Tom Montgomery (not written 
to the Kolping Society).  
 
Orders may be turned into Tom at the general 
meetings, Tuesday Workers, Senior Lunch or mailed to 
him at 515 Vinnedge Ct., Fairfield, OH 45014. Forms 
and “order sheet” in the shoebox “office” by the bar 
phone in the Clubhouse.  Any questions, please call 
Tom at: 513-969-5383. 
 

 

Kolping Genealogy 

 
Our Kolping Genealogy group may not be meeting for a 
while.  Keep posted by visiting our website:  
http://www.kolpingcincinnati.com/Genealogy.html 
 
I need to declare a “leave of absence” for an unspec-
ified time and will be traveling west again to St. Louis 
to help care for an ailing brother.  Your prayers are 
appreciated. 
 
Dr. Tom Montgomery, montgota@fuse.net, 
montgota@miamioh.edu, 513-969-5383 
_______________________________________________________________
_ 

Kolping Golf League News 

 
The 2017 Kolping Golf League championship trophy 
was won this year by Marty Puffenberger. Marty 
received the trophy, which is passed along to each 
year's winner, at the annual Golf League Dinner on 
September 29th. Congratulations, Marty! 
 
Play will continue on Thursday mornings at 9:30 until 
the weather becomes too unbearable. Everyone was 
happy to have three other new golfers join the league 
this year, Mike Callahan, Rich Balzer and Bob Martin. 
The 2018 season will begin around the middle of April 
next year. Details will be in the Bulletin as spring 
approaches. 
 

Mike Pelzel 
_______________________________________________________________ 
 

Kolping Dues 
 

Dues notices will be mailed the beginning of November 
and are due by the end of December. Family dues are 
$63, single membership is $42, and if you are 70 plus a 
20-year member, your dues are $25. We appreciate 
your membership in Kolping!              

 
Karen Wienkamp 

_______________________________________________________________ 

 

Kolping Christmas Party/Meeting 

 
Our annual Christmas Party and meeting will take 
place on Sunday, December 3rd. At this point, we're 
not sure that there will be a Mass, but we will be 
collecting canned goods for the Mt. Healthy Alliance. 
More details will be in the December Bulletin. 
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HOLIDAYS UNDER 

THE SPIRES 

DECEMBER 2, 2017 

OLDENBURG, INDIANA 
 

A town-wide event  
celebrating the Christmas season 

 

Come see our Kolping Choir singing in the nuns' 
chapel at 4:00 PM.  Then join them afterwards for a 
roast beef dinner in the cafeteria of Holy Family 
Church across the street. 
 

Arts and Crafts, 9 AM 'til 3 PM, horse drawn trolley 
rides and much more all day! 
_______________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Fr. David Hiller Fund November Report 
 

The fund is grateful for the donations it received 
during the past month. We thank everyone for their 
support and thoughtfulness. 
 
Barbara Bauer Memorial 
Ameritas Insurance, Losi & Greg Brandstetter, Tips 
from Barb Bauer Life Celebration, Margaret & Gary 
Gerdes, Janet & Heinz Kuhl, Christel & Theo Leuker, 
John Cicmanec, Dorothy & Bill Dobson, Maria & Karl 
Von Den Benken, Sandra & Mike Murphy, Nancy & 
Mike Pelzel, Buben Verein, c/o Tom Musbach, Nancy & 
Ron Bruns, Anonymous. 
 
Bobbi Schmidt Memorial 
Bill Janszen 
 
Wy-Lea Verhoff Memorial 
Bev & Vince Meyer, Doris & Werner Wilke 
 
Tina Deddens Weigel Memorial 
Bill Janszen 
 
October Shooting Bar Tips 
 

Ted Tegenkamp, Treasurer 
 513-941-6439 

German-American Citizens League Update 
 
Last month, Kolping member Manfred Schnetzer gave 
an update on the German-American Citizens League 
(GACL). This month he is sharing a list of the 42 
member organizations of the GACL, which are below. 
 
Bayerischer Unterstützungs-Verein 
Bloatarian Brewing League 
Boone County Germanna Society 
Bundesländer Verein 
Catholic Kolping Society 
Cincideutsch 
Cincinnati Carvers Guild 
Cincinnati Central Turners 
Colerain Historical Society 
Dayton Liederkranz Turner 
Der Deutsche Buben Verein 
Edelweiss Sports Klub 
Enzian Tanz Gruppe 
Fairview-Clifton German Language School 
Findlay Market 
Friends der Allgäuer Blaskapellen 
Friends of the German Heritage Museum 
German Genealogy Group 
Germania Society 
Germanic Heritage Auxiliary of the German American 
Club of Louisville 
Green Township Historical Assn. 
Handlmaier’s Freunde e.V. Mustard Club 
Indiana German Heritage Society 
Kolping Sängerchor 
Liberty Home German Society 
Louisville Gesang Verein 
Maysville Kentucky Oktoberfest 
Mother of God Church 
Munich Sister City Association 
New Knoxville Historical Society 
Northern Ky. German American Club 
Old St. Mary’s Church 
Oldenburg Indiana Freudenfest 
Over the Rhine Brewery District 
Schlaraffia 
Sons of the American Revolution 
Springfield Liedertafel 
Thoroughbred Stein Verein 
Tri State German-American School 
Verein der Donauschwaben 
Wagner Society 
Zinzinnati Alphorns 
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Deaths 
 

Otto Bakonyi, husband of the late Ericka Bakonyi and 
Kolping member for 24 years, passed away on 
September 30, 2017 at the age of 82. Otto had been a 
member of the FC Cincinnati Kolping soccer team in 
1972 and a past member of the Kolping Tuesday 
Workers. We extend our sympathies to his sons, Tom 
and Mike, and their families. 
 
Christina (Tina) Deddens Weigel, wife of Steve 
Weigel and daughter of Gerhard and the late Frances 
Deddens, longtime Kolping members, passed away on 
October 1, 2017 at the age of 52.  Tina had been a 
Kolping member for 34 years. Our prayers go out to 
her husband Steve, their children, Brian, Kelly, 
Elizabeth and Nick, and all of the Deddens and Weigel 
families. 
 
Wy-Lea Verhoff, wife of Frank Verhoff and Kolping 
member since 2002, passed away on October 10, 2017 
at the age of 73. Wy was also a devoted member of the 
Kolping Sängerchor. Condolences to Frank, their 
children, Kurt, Marta, Matthew and Debra, and the 
whole family. 
 
Roy Bueter, husband of Kathleen Shanklin Bueter and 
son of longtime Kolping member Josef Bueter, passed 
away on October 22, 2017 at the age of 57. Roy had 
been a Kolping member since 2015. We extend our 
sympathies to Kathleen, their children, Benjamin and 
Madison, his father Josef, and their extended family. 
 
Gene Meister, husband of Zettarose (Sis) Meister and 
longtime Kolping member for 36 years, passed away on 
October 25, 2017 at the age of 85. Gene was a past 
member of the Board of Directors, the Schützen Club, 
and the Golf League, and was also chairman of the 
Kolping Bingo and interim hall manager in the '90s. 
Our prayers go out to Sis, their children and families. 
 
May all their souls and the souls of the faithful 
departed, rest in peace.  
 

 

 

NOTICE 
 

Upon the death of a MEMBER, please call the 
President of the Kolping Society or one of the 
Bereavement Committee members.  In order that the 
membership can be aware that a member has died, 
the family of the decedent should be willing to place in 
the Death Notice that the decedent is a member of the 
Kolping Society and at what time Kolping members 
should assemble for prayers. (This should be mutually 
agreed upon by the family and the Kolping 
representatives.)  
 

The members of the Bereavement Committee are:   
 

Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 
Marilee Uhlhorn, 513-661-0414 
Helene Schrand, 513-741-9780 
Doris Wilke, 513-521-5019 
 

Sick & Shut-Ins 
 

Gerd & Agnes Oevermeyer Sis Meister  
Charlie Zix   Otger Kappen  
Charlie & Marlene Lintz Bill Lunnemann  
Christa Drees   Rudy Pohlabeln  
Agnes Schlake   Jim Brown   
Bill Kraeling   Walburga Kappen 
Ed Reinert   Dale Sunderhaus 
 

Also please say prayers for Kate Callahan, grand-
daughter of Mike and Manette Callahan and daughter 
of Ben Callahan; and Mark Poole, son of Betty Poole. 
 

Please take time out of your busy schedule for these 
folks.  Send a card, stop to visit or give them a call.  It is 
always nice to hear from friends when you are not 
feeling well. 

 

 

Kolping Seniors 

 

SENIORS MEETING ON NOVEMBER 14 
 

Find out the plan for the Senior Christmas 
Party and how you can help make it 
happen. Hope to see you then! 
 
    Christa Olding 
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Kolping Elections 2017 
 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 3, 2017 

General Meeting 

7:30 P.M. 

 

NOMINEES FOR PRESIDENT &  

VICE PRESIDENT: 

Tom Musbach & 

Nancy Pelzel 
 

 

BOARD MEMBER NOMINEES: 

1. Mike Callahan 

2. Bob Geoppinger 

3. Bernie Gerdes 

4. Linda Knizner 

5. Tom Montgomery 

6. Anna Stukenborg 

7. Ron Von Den Benken 

 

NOTE: Be sure to bring your 

membership card to the meeting. 

You will need to show it before 

receiving a ballot. 

 

Come vote for the future of Kolping! 
 

Schützen Club News 

 
November is our Turkey Shoot event. Winner of each 
line will receive a Kroger gift card. 
 
October scores (subject to change due to make-up 
shooters) were: High Practice was Rob Gage (67), High 
Individual was Andrew Hessler (69), and High Team 
was Team Lunneman (328). Congratulations to them 
all. 
 
Mickey Moore is selling Kolping Shooting Shirts for 
$30.00 for sizes small, medium and large, and $3 more 
for 2XL, $4 more for 3XL and $5 more for 4XL. Please 
bring your money to the November shooting. Mickey 
will have some sizes to try on at the November 
shooting. 
 
If you have any Shooting Club questions, contact the 
president at slawson@mthealthy.org or call me at 513-
578-7873. 
 

Steve Lawson 
 
 

Sports Club News 
 

The season is finishing up and we will be starting 
winter training in December. We are working on the 
dance that will be coming up in February. The spring 
season will be starting back up in March. 
 
Have a great Thanksgiving!   

Walt Dewar 
 Kolping New Member  

Pre-Initiation Meeting 
 

The Pre-Initiation Meeting for new Kolping members 
will be on Monday, November 13th, at 7:00 P.M. in the 
Clubhouse. Sponsors, please come to the meeting with 
the members you are sponsoring, and try to make 
sure that all of the new members can attend. 
Presentations will be made by Ted Klosterman, Mike 
& Nancy Pelzel, and new members, Henry & Donna 
Faulk and Rick & Sue Valentino. 
 

 

Deadline for articles to be submitted for 

the December Bulletin is Wednesday, 

November 22 at 5:00 P.M.  

Please submit articles to  

Nancy Pelzel either at: 

nancypelzel@aol.com or 

Kolping.Bulletin@gmail.com 
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MEMORIAL MASS/GOETTAFEST 
 

Please join us on NOVEMBER 5 
at 10:00 A.M. 

for the annual Memorial Mass  
to honor those members  

we've lost in the last year. 
Following the Mass, we will have our 

Goettafest breakfast. 
 

Reservations are required for breakfast 
by phone or email to Elaine Wilke: 513-

941-0247 or 
EMwilke2@aol.com. 

 

Goetta breakfast includes:  
goetta, eggs, baked apples,  

bread, cake & coffee or milk. 
Cost for the goetta breakfast is:  

$8/person or $25/family. 
Kids 10 & under are free. 

 

Members who have passed away this past year, 
October 2016 through September 2017: 

 

Hans Kohorst  Norb Schomaker 

James Schroer, MD  Evlyn Busam  

Emmi Rosen   Harry Talkers 

Margarete Borchers Helen Zix  

Henry Althoff   Chris Janszen  

Betty Amrein   Hank Gerbus 

Elli Holstein   Werner Schulten 

Maria Ficker   George Diekmann 

Ted Segbers   Barb Bauer 

 

 
Special note: Father Hans Gruenbauer will be 
our guest priest saying the Mass. 

 

 
If you would like to contribute to the hurricane 
victims, we will be taking up a collection before 
Mass of many donated items and will be 
delivering them to Matthew 25 Ministries. The 
items that are needed are listed at the top of 
the next column. 
 

A Note from Schützenkönig Sepp 
 

Hello All, 
 

I hope to see all the Schützenverein members a the club 
next month. Team Abt has bar duty again. Thanks to 
everyone who helped me deal with the lost key in 
October. 
 

Here is another song for your collection. We did not get 
to sing the other night, but opportunities will come. 
 

Am Brunnen vor dem Tore 

Am Brunnen vor dem Tore da steht ein Lindenbaum, 

ich träumt in seinem Schatten so manchen süßen Traum. 

Ich schnitt in seine Rinde so manches liebe Wort. 

Es zog in Freud und Leide zu ihm mich immerfort, 

zu ihm mich immerfort. 
 

Ich mußt' auch heute wandern vorbei in tiefer Nacht, 

da hab' ich noch im Dunkeln die Augen zugemacht. 

Und seine Zweige rauschten, als riefen sie mir zu: 

Komm her zu mir, Geselle, hier find'st du deine Ruh! 
 

Die kalten Winde bliesen mir grad ins Angesicht, 

der Hut flog mir vom Kopfe, ich wendete mich nicht. 

Nun bin ich manche Stunde entfernt von jenem Ort, 

und immer hör ich's rauschen: du fändest Ruhe dort. 
 

A wanderer or journeyman is called in times of joy and 
times of sadness to the linden tree near the well by the 
gate. He has experienced sweet dreams in the shade 
there, and carved dear words in the bark. 
 

But he must go on wandering, yet even in dark sleep, he 
hears the call to return to find rest. 
 

As he wanders, even the cold wind in his face cannot 
distract him, nor the loss of his hat. Even when he is 
away from the towns and villages, he hears the call. 
 

             Servus, 

Sepp Abt,  Schützenkönig 

Items needed: 
First aid and medical supplies, hospital 
supplies, personal care and hygiene supplies, 
school supplies, cleaning supplies, new and 
gently used clothing and shoes, household 
items (blankets, sheets, towels, etc.), baby 
supplies (diapers and formula, etc.), non-
perishable food items (no glass containers), 
bottled water, pill bottles (empty,  these get 
recycled), latex paint (used or new cans). 
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The fourth Schützenfest sponsor that we are highlighting in the E-mail version of our newsletter is Eagle 
Savings Bank, which is run by President and CEO Gary Koester, who has been a Kolping member since 
2002.  

 
On July 28, 1882, The Price Hill Eagle Loan and Building Company No. 1 was incorporated in the 
community of East Price Hill for the purposes of promoting savings and home ownership. The original 
founders were: George Berndsen, Paul Litsch, Michael Hebenger, Hugh Schields and Anthony Cook. 
 

For a first home, the Company met for business every Tuesday from 6:00 PM to 8:00 PM in an office 
space rented in Joe Brauer’s Saloon, located at Enright Avenue near Warsaw, where the Price Hill Post 
Office stands today. The Company had purchased a lot next to St. Lawrence Church from John D. Prout in 
1917 and an adjoining parcel from Theresa Johnson in 1924 and began planning its first main office 
building at 3650 Warsaw Avenue, that is now located in Delhi at 5681 Rapid Run Rd. 
 

Over the next seven decades, the Company continued to grow. It began with only $400,000 of original, 
authorized, capital stock. Today, Eagle Savings Bank has over $100 million in total assets. In 1996 Price 
Hill Eagle changed its name to Eagle Savings Bank in anticipation of growing beyond a local institution in 
order to continue to serve its customers’ needs. In 1998, Eagle Savings opened its first branch in Delhi at 
5148 Delhi Pike. In 2004, Eagle Savings developed a 12,000 square foot retail center at 6415 Bridgetown 
Road, where its main office was relocated. In 2015 they opened their first eastside office at 3420 Edwards 
Road in Hyde Park. 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Gary Koester 

President & CEO 

Kolping Connection: 

Gary Koester is the son of Joe and 

Maria Koester, longtime Kolping 

members. Gary has been an active 

Kolping member for many years. He 

is the Legacy Sponsor of the Shooting 

Events for the 2017 Schützenfest. 


